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Yesterday, two Wesbell employees under contract to Expertech working in a manhole near Third Line and North Service Road in Oakville were rushed to Oakville Trafalgar Hospital, but doctors were unable to save them and they were pronounced dead. 

At this time we do not know all the details of the incident but air quality tests have determined that the air in the manhole is unsafe to breathe. The Ministry of Labour and Human Resources and Skills Development Canada (Labour Canada) are continuing their investigation.

I must remind our Bell Technicians about the importance of using the Gas Alert Micro and ensuring that a bump test must be done every day the monitor will be used and that the unit has been calibrated as per the practice, every 180 days or when a sensor has been changed.

http://www.citynews.ca/news/news_12368.aspx
This incident along with a ladder accident in Milton two months ago makes three fatalities in our industry this year! I can not state strongly enough how loud the alarm bells are ringing!

We go to work every day and perform a lot of different tasks almost “automatically” because we do them all the time. Stop and think! Take the time to plan your work operation so that it does not endanger you or the public. 

The simplest things such as;

· placing safety cones around your workspace 

· placing safety cones when your vehicle blocking a lane of traffic

· wearing a reflective vest when required

· using your Gas Alert Micro to test a manhole before entering it

These small things could save your life. Please take the time to work safely.

Remember, YOU DON’T GO TO WORK TO DIE!
In solidarity

Ray Mortimer
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